
 Memorandum 
  U.S. Department 
  of Transportation 
 
  National Highway 
  Traffic Safety 
  Administration   
 

Subject:  
  INFORMATION:   Ex-Parte Communication with Honda  

Date:    

      
From:  

  David Hines 
Director 
Office of Crash Avoidance Standards 
  

Reply to 
Attn. of:   NRM-200  

  
  

 To:  Docket Number: NHTSA-2023-0021 
 
 

    

  Thru:  Terrence Sommers 
Assistant Chief Counsel 
Vehicle Safety Standards and Harmonization 

  
 

  
On October 10, 2023, staff from the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA) met with Honda. This meeting was requested by Honda to share its thoughts on the 
Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM) regarding automatic emergency braking on light 
vehicles. 
 
Please submit this memorandum to Docket No. NHTSA-2023-0021.  
 
Attendees included: 

NHTSA 

• Ryan Posten 
• David Hines 
• Sara Bennett 

 
Honda 

• David Liu, Manager, Regulatory Safety Affairs 
• Alice Lee, Vice President, Product Regulatory Office 
• Atsuhiro Miyauchi, Vice President, Product Regulatory Office 
• Kaitaro Nambu, Assistant Chief Engineer, Regulatory Safety Affairs 
• Jeff Beck 
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